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is currently not clear enough. Indeed, overall, it was felt that commissioning
language is not shared easily across sectors and more work is needed to find
a common understanding between professional groups.

The process for establishing the scope of the strategic plan, drafting,
consulting, directing, scrutinising and reviewing it was thought to be very
complicated. The RCN showed a work-in-progress mapping of the process,
which we promised to share once completed.

Nurses want to see clear quality measures written in to contracts /
agreements for services. Particular issues were raised about the emerging
use of arms-length bodies to deliver services on behalf of public sector
organisations and concerns were raised that this was an additional step



current CEL on major service change in operation in the NHS. This needs to
be clarified.

The involvement of service users and carers in decisions on services was
underlined as central to the process if it is to be done well. However, a
comment was made that if the public were listening to the detailed debates
about a confusing commissioning landscape they would simply not
understand. The question was asked: will the public buy into this and what
will they see and understand about the significant reforms in hand?

There were also comments that not enough had been done among these
nurse leaders at this stage to engage with the third sector, particularly given n



e Participants were supportive of the development of a wiki as a platform to
share, on an invitation only basis, documents and thinking between senior
nursing colleagues during the transition period. The RCN will have this up
and running by the end of July 2014.

We hope that the questions and issues raised by these Directors and Associate
Directors of Nursing will support future policy and communication work from the
Scottish Government, as well shape the support offered to our nursing leaders by the
RCN in Scotland.

Thanks

Weid like to thank the Joint Improvement Team for participating in part of the day
with us. And our thanks go also to the Scottish Government for funding this event.
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